
 

 Thanks be to God, September has been our busiest month on deputation yet, 
because of wonderful weeks in churches called missions conferences! Celina and I 
have definitely agreed that missions conferences are one of the greatest highlights 
on a missionary’s deputation. We cannot thank every individual and church enough 
for the personal and loving care they have showed to us while at these 
conferences. What a tremendous blessing and encouragement for us! We pray the 
Lord blesses your missions conference and missionaries this year as well, whenever 
that time may take place. Please pray especially that more men and women would 
surrender their lives to the mission field through these conferences. What our Lord 
said is so true, and even more so with the approaching of His return: “The harvest 
TRULY is great, but the labourers are few. PRAY ye therefore the Lord of the harvest 
that he would send forth labourers into His harvest.” Are you doing your part in not 
only praying, but also acting as an answer to that prayer?  
  Celina and I have continued every week to go out door knocking, inviting 
people to whichever church we are at for the week, and sharing the Gospel as the 
opportunity arises. One week especially, we encountered many Christians, who by 
their own testimonies, were born again believers. It was such an encouragement to see that 
the seed had not only been planted and watered in their hearts, but also that God had 
already given the increase! Let us not be discouraged or frightened in our evangelistic 
outreaches-not everyone will slam the door in your face, and even when they do, we can 
count it a great joy and privilege to be “persecuted” for the cause of our Savior Jesus Christ!  
We thank you again for your faithful prayers and support, and please continue to pray as 
we travel many miles to attend some more very anticipated missions conferences! We 
added some pictures on this prayer letter from our survey trip that were not included on 
the last one. God Bless! OBRIGADO (Thank You)! 

 
 
  

Prayer Requests: 
1. Full calendar for 2023 
2. Salvation of the lost and obedience of believers to evangelize 
3. Calling forth of more laborers, specifically during these missions conferences. 
4. Growth of Alejandro who got saved recently. 
5. More contacts of pastors in Mozambique and paved roads for a bus route.                   

 

In Christ,  


